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Meet Our New LD11 Chair, Scott Baker 

As the current Chair of LD11 Democrats, I would like to take 

a moment to introduce myself to those of you I haven't had 

an opportunity to meet. My name is Scott Baker, and while 

I've lived in Oro Valley for almost two decades, I only 

recently became involved in LD11 politics. 

 I first dipped my toe in the water by attending a Democrats 

of Oro Valley meeting about four years ago. I liked what I 

heard, and decided to take it a step farther by volunteering to 

help with Jo Holt's 2012 state senate campaign.  

Over the next few years I became a precinct committee 

person (PC), helped with Jo's 2014 campaign, began 

attending LD11 monthly committee meetings, and served on the executive committee 

as the first vice-chair.  
 
I'm proud to be in a position to support the incredibly bright and talented candidates we 

have running for LD11 house and senate as well as state-wide.  

 

 

 

MEET OUR CANDIDATES 

Introducing Ralph Atchue for Arizona State Senate 

Ralph Atchue’s principles and ideals differ sharply from those of the 
GOP-dominated current legislature. One of his primary focuses is on the 
current tax structure. “The Republican Legislature is painting a picture 
that Arizona can’t afford needed programs,” Atchue says. “I want to give 
struggling families a voice in state government and a means to improve 
their chances in an increasingly rigged economy. 90 percent of the loss 
of revenue that happens at the state level comes through the amount 
of tax credits that are given to corporations and businesses. 

Atchue favors “an effective tax rate” for corporations and individual incomes that are above a specific 
threshold and he wants to rid our state of counterproductive loopholes and deductions. “We want to 
collect taxes that are due.” 
 

SCOTT BAKER 

                            RALPH ATCHUE 



Funding failures for AZ public schools may be driving away quality teachers. Atchue’s plans for 
getting us out of the bottom of national education rankings include using funds from the “effective tax 
rate” to supply the public education system with more dollars while reducing private school tax credits 
until public education is fully funded in accordance with voter-passed initiatives. Ralph points out that 
these mandated funds are long overdue. 
 
Other issues that Atchue feels strongly about include improving the state’s infrastructure and roads, 
implementing “common sense” gun control initiatives, universal background checks and closing gun 
show loopholes. 
 
Ralph Atchue says that an “outright attack on democracy is going on right now.”  Tea-party legislators 
in Phoenix’s are ignoring the needs of the people they supposedly represent, doing their best to make 
it more difficult to get initiatives on ballots. Now that the Tea-partiers hold office, they hold sway over 
everything that comes up in the legislature – and none of it is through voter initiative.  For example, 
Gov. Doug Ducey’s “notion” to remove the state from the 9th Circuit Court of Appeals is not 
something the people elected him to do. The proposal, our candidate maintains, makes the state look 
almost as if it wants to secede from the U.S. 
 
Concerning Arizona’s water shortage, Ralph says, “I really feel like we’re one legislative shortcut 
away from being another Flint, Michigan. 
 
Atchue is critical of the idea of running the state like a business. “If this business were so successful, 
we wouldn’t be near the bottom of almost every category. They need to explain why we don’t look like 
leaders in this country in comparison to other states.” 
 
Atchue will battle for the seat currently held by the incumbent, GOP conservative extremist Steve 
Smith.  
 

Visit Ralph’s website at AtchueforSenate.com to find out how you can help. 
 
 

 CORIN HAMMOND FOR AZ STATE HOUSE 

Volunteers for Corin Hammond for State House, and Ralph 
Atchue for State Senate have been going door-to-door gathering 

petition signatures in Marana during the month of March. The 
plan is to visit Democrats and left-leaning Independents, 

in hopes of collecting about 900 signatures. 
 

From Corin’s Website:  We all want the American Dream. We want to live 

in neighborhoods where we feel safe to take a walk in the evenings. We 

want our neighborhood children to grow up in supportive families and 

never go to bed hungry. We want an educated local workforce and prefer 

to support local businesses. As Americans, we believe that hard work 

equates to success and that we have the right to comfortable retirement. We deserve clean water to 

drink and safe food to eat. Many politicians and TV personalities say that these days are behind us, 

but they are wrong. We can all achieve our American Dream if we elect representatives to Phoenix 

who can navigate the future rather than get lost in the past.” 

For more information about Corin Hammond visit Hammond4House.com 

 

CORIN HAMMOND WITH  
HER DOGS 



Brian Bickel for Pima County Board of Supervisors  

Brian Bickel juggled two very different careers during his adult years – a 

business career in hospital management while he simultaneously pursued a 

military career as civil-military liaison. He retired in 2012. 

Brian is married to Susan Bickel who many Democrats know as leader and facilitator 

of Pima County Democratic Party’s workshops at headquarters and as the Program 

Chair for the Democrats of Oro Valley. 

Brian is challenging Republican Ally Miller for a seat on the Pima County Board of 

Supervisors.  His long years of experience alerted him to become well aware of Ms. 

Miller’s shortcomings, especially those concerning healthcare options for residents of 

Pima County. 

Among Bickel’s highest priorities are nurturing a diversity of economic development, improving infrastructure 

and public health, and maintaining high standards in public health and safety. 

Volunteer to help Brian at Bickel4supervisor@gmail.com 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Editorial -- 

How in the World d o We Talk Sense into People ???  

Good question for PC’s and other committed Democrats to think about.  Among the many stumbling 

blocks we have to contend with in 2016 are xenophobia, racist innuendos, denigrations of immigrants, 

marginalization of minorities, coded language, dog whistles, mob mentality, lethargy and ignorance. 

 

In this unusually raucous political climate, please consider how we as Democrats might react the next 

time we hear a self-appointed spokesman for the opposition mouthing off. Rather than being passive 

and ignoring it, what if we are prepared to stick up for our Democratic values --in a very civil way, of 

course?  What if we have some pertinent facts and some arresting sound bites to offer?  How about 

some examples from history? 

An oft-heard expression said by too many social critics ad nauseum is, “Don’t speak about politics in 
public.”  
 
Why not?  Is our democracy being threatened or isn’t it?  
 
We see the latest atrocious pronouncements and behavior of the opposition plastered across the 
news every day. We hear neighbors, friends and acquaintances say, “What a guy! What I really like 
about this politician is that he’s not afraid to say what he thinks!” 

Really??  Consider this:  Do people hesitate to let their feelings be known if the conversation turns to 
sports?  Can’t we not be just as fervent about how we feel about political issues and candidates?   
 
PC’s are expected to deliver the votes for our exceptionally deserving candidates. One way to make 
their names household words is simply to speak up!   
 
We cannot stir up favorable fervor if we remain detached. 

              BRIAN BIKEL 
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DEMOCRATIC CLUBS IN LD11 

Casa Grande Democrats 

      

The Casa Grande Democrats’ meetings always have guest speakers, often our Democratic 

candidates.  Our initiatives for early 2016 include Hispanic community outreach and voter registration 

among high school and college students. 

We worked the Pinal County Fair in March and we had a candidate booth at the Maricopa Salsa 
Festival on Saturday 3/19.  Our next two club meetings will feature opposing views on Proposition 
123:  March 24 - pro Prop 123. Then on April 28 - anti Prop 123.  LD 8 & 11 and Pinal County 
candidates will speak as well as someone from Ann Kirkpatrick's team who will provide campaign 
updates. 

Contact Ralph Atchue for details -- atchue@gmail.com or 520 251-8247 

 

Democrats of Oro Valley (DOV)        Chair Mike Dayton 

DOV meets on the 2nd Monday evening of every month at 6:45 PM. (The meeting beginning 7 PM). 

Duration: 2 hours.  Hosts/Location: Democrats of Oro Valley  
Oro Valley Library--1305 W. Naranja Dr,Oro Valley, AZ 85737. 

Are you a club member?  Our club needs your support! Send your check made out 
to Democrats of Oro Valley, PO Box 68186, Oro Valley, AZ 85737. 

The DOV Newsletter is emailed monthly.  

The 5 Club Picnic - Mark your calendars – May 7 from 4PM to 6PM. Tickets will be available at the 
DOV General Meeting for $25 each. Make your checks out to "LD 11 Democratic Committee" All 
profits from this event goes to support Democratic candidates. 

DOV CARES: We collect food and clothing each month for the Catalina Food Bank and Clothing 
Closet. Many individuals and families need our help. Save travel size toothpaste, tooth brushes, 
powdered drink mix, paperback books, and soap for our military and bring them to our meeting.    

Online find us at: DemsOV.org and/or Facebook.com/DemsOV 

         MIKE DAYTON 
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Democrats For Picture Rocks   by Catalina Hall  

Democrats for Picture Rocks, D4PR, is still alive and kicking.  Although we 
are small, we are fierce.  One Saturday morning we hung a banner at the 
busy corner of Picture Rocks and Sandario Roads and held a voter 
registration.  We had a lot of fun and passed out a lot of our cards.  We also 
assisted Brian Johnson, candidate for County Assessor, collect petition 
signatures.   
 
Our meetings are full of discussions of getting out the vote for Democrats.  I 
think one of the reasons we are still here is that we get along, we have fun 
and we spend our hour and a half doing things that matter to us.  
 
 D4PR is also participating in support of Marana Rotary's Tour De Cookie on 
Saturday, April 9th, all day, 9 am to 1 pm.  We will staff a cookie and water table for bicyclists who will 
fund raise money for all kinds of good works.  Pima County Dems are helping to collect the water 
bottles and the cookies.  We get to promote Democrats at our table.  For more information search for 
Marana Rotary. 
 
Our next meeting will be our second bi-annual free Ice Cream Sunday on Sunday, April 17th from 4 
to 5:30 pm at the Horse Shoe Restaurant on Sandario Road, just a quarter mile south of Picture 
Rocks Road.  We are inviting all Democratic Delegates to come out and meet a few of the people 
who live out here.  Everyone is welcome. 
 
The unorganized opposition knows we are here and don't know what to make of us.  Good!   

 

Marana Democratic Club   Chair Buddy Gill  

 

The Marana Democratic Club meets at Continental Reserve Urgent Care, 8333 N. 

Silverbell Rd.  Marana Az. 85743, 4th Thursdays at 3pm. 

 We are currently working on improving attendance at our meetings.  The 

numbers of people showing up has been fluctuating. Plans for future meetings 

depend on YOU, so gather your like-minded friends and come help us 

out.  Suggestions are always welcome. 

 2016 is an important election year as you well know. You have seen what we are 

up against!   

That is why the time has arrived for all of us to get involved. 

The crucial question to be considered is: How we can best work together to get out the vote? 

We have a large number of potential voters to reach out to and our area to be covered is extensive. 

All ideas will be carefully considered.  We’re waiting for your input! 

Email Buddy Gill at maranadems@gmail.com) 

             CATALINA HALL 

                  BUDDY GILL 
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SaddleBrooke Democratic Club 
by Chair Steve Groth 

 
IF YOU DON’T VOTE, YOU DON’T MATTER! 

I hope you voted in Arizona's Presidential Preference Primary, 
but if you missed it, or still haven't registered as a Democrat, I 
hope you will.   

We should be much more encouraged about voting in Nov.        
As Thumper's mother said in “Bambi,” Remember Bambi?  “If 
you can’t say something nice, don’t say anything at all.” 

Next Month's Meeting:  Tuesday (it’s always Tuesday) April 12th’s topic will be Prop 

123, the Education Proposal on the May Ballot Pro and Con. 

Don't miss this timely discussion with speakers from both sides of 

this controversial issue. 

COME SEE ANN!  

Ann Kirkpatrick is coming to SaddleBrooke on March 31 at 10 

to11:30am.at the home of Barbara & Richard Hynes – 37109 S, 

Canyon View Drive,SaddleBrooke $50. a ticket  

RSVP to Eric 480-321-6084 or Eric@kirkpatrickforsenate.com  

 

 

The Sun City Oro Valley Democratic Club  

Maureen Salz , Chair 
 

At our April 9 meeting we will hear from Corin Hammond, State Representative 
Legislative District 11; Tom O'Halleran, First Congressional District; F. Ann 
Rodriguez Pima County Recorder.; Brendan Burns, Oro Valley City 
Council.  Time will be allotted for Q&A of each candidate. Meeting starts 
at 1:00 in the Navajo Room of the Sun City Activities Center.  

 
Once again we are hosting our Annual LD 11 Club picnic on Saturday May 
7 from 4:00 to 6:00 in the Sun City Activities Center Auditorium.  Don’t miss the 
opportunity to hear from and speak to fourteen Democratic Candidates!!  Tickets 

are $25 in advance or at the door. Cost includes Hamburgers, Brats, and Veggie Burgers, sides, 
drinks and desserts. 
  
The Sun City Democrats meet the second Saturday of every month at 1:00 in the Navajo Room of the 
Activity Center 1495 E. Rancho Vistoso Blvd at Sun City.  
 
 Please feel free to join us anytime!  
 

                STEVE GROTH 

     MAUREEN SALZ 
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Reminder: 

DO send your dues to  Treasurer Tom McConnell  
While you are writing your checks this month, don't forget that your LD11 2016 

Democratic Committee dues are due..  You can download a PDF form from our web 

site at:  http://www.azld11dems.org/PDF/ContributionForm.pdf 

Dues remain $25 per year.  After you download the form, print the form; enter name, 

address, and other requested info. Send it, with your check, to P O Box 89024      

Tucson, AZ 85752  

_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Caught on Camera and on Facebook! 

 

 

AtchueforSenate.com and Hammond4House.com  
Had a great time at the Maricopa Salsa Festival. 
Look who we ran into: Miss City of Maricopa, Miss Pinal County, 
 Miss City of Maricopa’s Outstanding Teen,  
and Miss Estrella Mountains Outstanding Teen! 

************************************************************************************************ 

Please address any inquiries or comments about the LD11 Online News  

to Editor Kathy Pastryk at kmpastryk@gmail.com 

 

   TOM MCCONNELL 
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